
COVID-19
If you have been out of country and are returning home, please self-
isolate for 14 days. If you become sick when you are travelling or after
you return, avoid contact with others and call Telehealth Ontario at 1-
866-797-0000 or contact your local public health unit at 705-759-
5404 or 1-866-892-0172 ext. 5404. If you require any information
please contact the Municipal Office at 705-842-2217 or visit our
website at www.thessalon.ca or our Town of Thessalon Facebook
page as we are continually updating our sites as we receive
information.

GFL
In order to ensure the safety of their staff, GFL is reminding Thessalon
residents that garbage bags are to be sealed when placed curbside
for pick up. If the bag is not tied, it will not be picked up. They also
ask that no loose Kleenex be contained within the recycling. Failing to
comply will result in the recycling not being picked up.

THESSALON TRANSFER SITE
The Thessalon Transfer Site will open for the season on Friday, April 3,
2020. Regular hours are Fridays from 3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Please
note that the Transfer Site will be closed Good Friday, April 10, 2020.

GLASS NO LONGER RECYCLABLE
Please be advised that effective immediately, for residents of
Thessalon, Bruce Mines, and Plummer Additional, glass bottles and
jars are no longer accepted in the recycling stream, and need to be
disposed of in their regular curbside garbage. The decline in the end
market demand for glass resulted in this change, however, there will
be a minimum impact to the landfill by landfilling the glass instead of
recycling it. Thank you for recycling.

INTERIM TAX BILL
The second installment of the interim tax bill is due April 30, 2020.

FIRE BAN
Effectively immediately and until further notice, the Thessalon Fire
Department is imposing a Fire Ban, however, small, contained fires
for cooking and/or warmth are allowed.
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